
 

  

Tahmoor Coking Coal commenced mining of
Longwall South 3A (LW S3A) on Wednesday 8 May
2024 and ceased extraction on 17 December 2024
at 1705.5m (see Figure 1).

Subsidence monitoring will continue for the next
four weeks, followed by end of panel inspections
by the geotechnical engineers and hydrology
consultants.

Longwall South 4A (LW S4A) is scheduled to
commence around February 2025 and is due for
completion in September 2025 (timing subject to
operations). 

Claiming for mine subsidence damage

Longwall South 3A mining completed
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Contact us

End of panel house surveys

If you think your property is damaged by mine
subsidence you can lodge a claim for compensation
with Subsidence Advisory NSW. 

Visit www.nsw.gov.au/subsidence-advisory/claims for
more information.

Please be advised claims will be placed on hold until
active subsidence from current and future longwalls has
settled. 

If you experience a mine subsidence safety, security or
serviceability concern, please phone Subsidence
Advisory NSW 24-hour Emergency Hotline on 1800 248
083 and they will coordinate a priority response.

If you have any concerns you can also contact Tahmoor
Coking Coal on 1800 154 415 or email
tahmoorenquiries@simecgfg.com.

For all residents with survey markers installed at
your property and are located within the 20mm
subsidence zone (the blue circle on Figure 1), we
will be booking end of longwall panel subsidence
surveys in January/February 2025.

This involves SMEC Australia surveyors visiting
your property to survey the installed markers. You
will receive a copy of the survey data for your
records so you are aware of how much subsidence
has occurred to date at your property. 

Please contact Tahmoor Coking Coal to book your
free house survey on 02 4640 0100 or email
tahmoorenquiries@simecgfg.com. 

As another busy year comes
to an end, we thank you for
your cooperation and
patience during our mining
operations in 2024.

Wishing you and your loved
ones joy, gratitude and good
cheer this festive season.
Happy holidays!

http://www.nsw.gov.au/subsidence-advisory/claims
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Tahmoor Coking Coal - current mine plan
Figure 1 highlights the location of Longwall S3A in yellow.

The blue line (predicted 20mm Subsidence Area) indicates the area predicted to experience subsidence
from LW S3A mining.

The grey shading depicts the previously mined areas.

The green and blue areas are the active subsidence zone where weekly inspections are carried out. Green
being 450m behind the longwall face and blue being 150m in front of the longwall face. 

Figure 1 - Longwall South 3A subsidence zone
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Tahmoor Colliery Community Consultative Committee
The TCCCC provides a forum for open
discussion between representatives of
Tahmoor Coking Coal, the community,
local council and other stakeholders on
issues directly relating to the mine’s
operations, environmental performance
and community relations.

The committee is independently
chaired and meets four times a year.
There are six local community
members on the committee listed
below who are available for you to
contact should you have any questions
or concerns. 

Koala & Tasmanian Devil enclosure opening

Tahmoor Coking Coal is proud to have enabled the arrival of three
Tasmanian Devils and two Koalas at the Australian Wildlife Sanctuary
(AWS), after our sponsorship grant was used to build their new enclosures. 

An official ceremony was held on Friday 27 November to welcome the
recently arrived koalas and devils with Member for Wollondilly Judy
Hannan, Wollondilly Shire Councillors and Tahmoor Coking Coal Executive
General Manager, Peter Vale among those in attendance. 

Peter said it was an honour for Tahmoor Coking Coal to be an ongoing
sponsor of the sanctuary and this milestone event for these special native
animals. 

Tahmoor mine has been a long-term sponsor of the sanctuary with support
over the past four years for many significant projects. We’re thrilled to
continue our great partnership with such a worthy organisation. The
conservation and education work AWS do is truly remarkable and delivered
with passion.

Tahmoor provided grants for the construction of the enclosures and an
upcoming Koala Rehabilitation Centre as part of 

Images top left to right: Tahmoor EGM Peter Vale, Aboriginal
Elder Aunty Karen Adams, Wollondilly MP Judy Hannan and
Australian Wildlife Sanctuary Managing Director Brad Wilson.

Bottom left to right: President of The Oaks Historical Society
Inc Trish Hill, Wollondilly Councillors Suzy Brandstater, Ally
Dench and Jacqueline Jenson.

our $115,000 sponsorship to the sanctuary. 

The Koalas and Tasmanian Devils can be visited
now via tour bookings at
www.australianwildlifesanctuary.com.au. 

https://www.australianwildlifesanctuary.com.au/

